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Dear brothers in Christ, we thank our God for the opportunity 

to sustain us in his existence until now. 

It is our wish that everyone is taking care of their lives. And we 

regret that the brothers have been affected by covid-19. 

Church in Maturín centro. 

The brotherhood continues to patiently resist the 
mandatory isolation to avoid contagion, thank God 
so far no brothers have been reported in Venezuela 
or in this city infected with covid-19. 
 
The government has started this June 1 a program 
called 5X10. This is 5 days of flexibility with 
various limited time slots for banking, 
commercial, healthcare, etc. After these 5 days, 
10 days come when all these activities are 
suspended and once again, total confinement is 



entered. The authorities will evaluate the results 
of this experience to make some other decision. 
 
Public meetings of any kind are still suspended. 
 
We hope that in the near future, the authorization 
of public meetings will also enter into 
flexibility. 
 
Meanwhile, we keep in touch by phone, and at home 
the brothers study the word, pray and sing hymns 
to the Lord. 
 
So far this newsletter. Let us continue to pray 
for each other, for all humanity because of this 
global pandemic. And let us continue to pray for 
Venezuela, which leads to a political, economic 
and social crisis. 
If God allows, it will be until the next edition, 
meanwhile, we ask God to richly bless us. Goodbye. 
In the love of Jesus, 
Antonio and family. 


